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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	1182


	Bill #:
	HB 322/HCS 1


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to exemptions from local government premium taxes.


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Steve Riggs


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	Local government insurance premiums tax


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	 
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 322, as introduced, would exempt premiums paid on the following lines of insurance from the local government insurance premiums tax, which may be imposed by any city, county, charter county, consolidated local government, urban-county government, or unified local government:

1. Surety bonds required by state or federal law on public works projects;

2. Coverage of any agency of state government, any local government, special district, nonprofit corporation, school district, or other political subdivision; and

3. Coverage of any nonprofit self-insurance groups whose membership consists of local governments, school districts, or any political subdivision.

The HCS retains these original provisions, and adds surety bonds required by state law on local agency public works projects, and also coverage of the Commonwealth itself, to the group of new exemptions.
     

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of the changes made to the bill by the HCS will have a negative impact on local governments imposing the premiums tax, by virtue of expanding exemptions.  However, the overall impact of the bill as amended remains indeterminable.

While the bill will have a negative effect on overall revenues generated by this tax for cities and counties, the bill will also result in cost savings for some units of local government to the extent that insurance premiums currently subject to the tax will be exempted.

It should be noted that the savings to be realized upon premiums paid to self-insurance groups will be codified and made permanent by this bill, but those premiums were exempted for fiscal years 2011 and 2012 by virtue of non-codified language enacted as part of 10RS HB 278.  Therefore, cities and counties have already experienced the fiscal impact of these lost revenues and self-insured groups have experienced the benefit.

The net fiscal impact upon local government would not be uniform across all local governments.  In general, cities and counties levying the insurance premiums tax will likely be negatively impacted, while other units of local government currently paying the tax will experience a reduction in costs.  Due to the lack of uniformity and available data, the overall impact on all local governments is indeterminable.     
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